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RE: Request for Advice - Tomingley Gold Extension Project (SSD-9176045) – our ref: 
EOTH22-00058 

I refer to your request for advice through the portal regarding State Significant Development 
proposal SSD-9176045.  

A review of our records indicates that a coal mine subsidence risk is not present, as the proposal is 
located outside of a declared mine subsidence district, is located outside of a current coal title, and 
is not located in proximity to historic underground coal mine workings. 

It is understood that the proposal is for an extension to an existing gold mine. Subsidence Advisory 
NSW (Subsidence Advisory) operate under the Coal Mine Subsidence Compensation Act, 2017 
(the Act). Our functions and powers under the Act are in relation to impacts to surface development 
caused by the extraction of coal by underground mining methods.  

Subsidence Advisory therefore has no comment on the above proposal. 

Please contact me on (02) 4908 4300 or at subsidencedevelopment@customerservice.nsw.gov.au 
if you have any questions or wish to discuss. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Kieran Black 
Technical Specialist 
 
11 March 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

Attention:   Mandana Mazahe 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
Via email:  mandana.mazaheri@planning.nsw.gov.au  

Dear Mandana 

117 Bull Street, Newcastle West, NSW, 2302 

 T: (02) 4908 4300 | 24 Hour Emergency Service: 1800 248 083 (Free Call) 


